






Councilman Adams stated that he thought this proposal was a great idea. He noted that it would 
be a great way to ensure that event funds remain dedicated to town events where citizens will 
continue to benefit from them. 

Councilman Adams suggested that a policy be created to help govern the way in which event 
funds are spent. He added that this will also help to provide transparency between the town and 
its citizens. 

Mr. Saunders stated that there was a 6% increase in refuse collection rates. 

Mayor Stubbs asked if the town has posted the surplus police vehicles and backhoe for auction. 

Mr. Saunders said that the town has an appointment with the auction site tomorrow, April 24, 
2024, to have those vehicles posted. He added that the town will have the backhoe posted for 
auction once documents and photos are received from public works. 

Councilman Carr asked where the money received from the auction goes once the surplus items 
are sold. 

Mr. Saunders stated that the money would go back into the town's budget as miscellaneous 
revenue. 

In response to Councilman Adams question, Mr. Saunders noted that there is one request 
pending for streetlight installation at the footbridge on Court St across from Joynertown Ln. 

Mr. Saunders said that the water fund has been adjusted upward to account for the $0.25 water 
rate increase. 

Mayor Stubbs thanked Mr. Saunders and staff for their time and effort in preparing and presenting 
the draft budget. 

Councilman Adams made a motion to adjourn. Councilman Sharp seconded, and Council 
unanimously passed the motion as recorded on the attached chart as motion #1. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:59pm. 




